SCAWBY ANNUAL PARISH ASSEMBLY 6™ April 2016

In the Chair: ClIr J Frost
Also present:  Cllr Mrs Keyworth, ClIr Kitwood, Cllr Barker, ClIr Johnson, ClIr Overal, Cllr Burkinshaw, Cllr
Matthews, Cllr Pendleton, Clir Gibson, Cllr Mrs Chamberlain, Clir Mrs Powell.

In Attendance : Mrs K Pickering — Clerk, CllIr T Foster, 4 members of the public.
1. WELCOME

The Chairman welcomed the Councillors, Ward Councillors and General Public.
2. APOLOGIES

ClIr M Russell, Clir N Poole, Cllr J England.

3. PUBLIC FORUM

We have had various guests speaking in the public forum section.

St. Hybalds Church — Requesting a donation for church clock.

Brigg Renewable Energy Plant — A presentation was given with a question and answer session afterwards.
General public — Complaining about HGV traffic through the village.

Tom Nelthorpe and Representatives of Scawby Estate — Proposed development of land for Coop Store.
Tim Allen — Tree planting Scheme.

General Public — Problems in Scawby brook with straw litter.

4. REPORTS FROM COUNCILLORS/CLERK

Councillor M. Keyworth attended NLC Town and Parish Council Liaison Meetings.

Councillor M. Keyworth attended meetings with BNLI. (Brigg Energy Plant)

Councillor P. Johnson attended meeting with Anglian Water to audit Sports Pavilion.

Councillor T. Barker and ClIr P Johnson attended Best kept Village ceremony.

Councillor J. Frost attended an evening with Hibaldstow and Scawby Scouts.

Councillor J. Frost and Councillor T. Barker and Cllr D Gibson attended a meeting at Pitwood House with NLC
and HGV owners to discuss traffic through the village.

I would like to thank all councillors that have attended meetings, giving their time and effort on behalf of the SPC
5. PLANNING

We have had quite a few plans submitted this year, most of them were residential alterations. The other main ones
gr?rr;;ive Methodist Chapel — No progress on this development yet.

West Street — 2 self-contained flats, well under construction.

Some plans were rejected due to being outside the building line. However since these were submitted NLC has
changed the building line (after consultation). Therefore sum of these may be re-submitted.



6. FINANCE.

Finance has gone well this year, we have a surplus of about £25000.
Flowerbed sponsorship has gone well again.

Continuous Income from Football Teams.

Donations were given to-: Scawby Sunbeams, St Hybalds PCC, 1* Hibaldstow and Scawby Scouts, 1* Scawby
Brownies, Horticultural Society,.

The rest of the PC expenses and income are as per financial statement.
7. POLICE MATTERS

Due to vehicle speeds around the village we have had the following carried out:-

Vehicle speed checks have taken place on various places around the Parish.

We have also had erected speed awareness signs. These are the digital type that indicate actual speed.
A slight increase 3% in burglaries around the Parish.

8. NORTH LINCOLNSHIRE COUNCIL HIGHWAYS MATTERS

Potholes have again been appearing around the village, most are repaired after NLC have been informed. Certain
roads and paths have been re-surfaced.

Discussions have taken place with NLC about having a weight restriction placed on the village to reduce HGV
traffic.

Fly tipping is becoming a regular occurrence around the Parish.

Still no outcome regarding the grass verges in Scawby Brook.

The sale of the Grove has not yet been finalised.

9. PLAYING FIELD AND VILLAGE MATTERS.

A project to re-furbish the Pavilion was initiated and funds have been set aside, also a grant of £10000 has been
received from NLC to help with this.

Xmas light switch on was a success again, thanks to the Village Hall and Scawby Events Team for assisting, also
Jim Brown and the Nelthorpe Estate for providing tree.

Litter pick around Scawby was a success.

Business in the community gave a make over to the village green, painting and gardening.

Front Garden competition was held again with the winners being announced at the Horticultural Show.

New seat installed at the Pinfold.

Tree planting scheme is under review for the Parish.

We have a small amount of Graffiti around the village.

Scawby was once again the winner of the Village in Bloom contest and also The Best Kept Playing field.

Seat at Scawby Brook needs replacing.

10. OTHER ITEMS

Thanks to NLC for grants towards notice boards.

Civic service was held again at the Parish Church. A buffet reception was held after in the Village Hall.
Councillors that have resigned, Dawn Revitt, George Platts, Kriston Nelthorpe.

Scawby Events Team have once again organised many events during the year, thanks to them for this.



11. TARGETS FOR NEXT YEAR.

Litter around the Parish, organise some litter picking events.

Upgrading of Sports Pavilion.

HGYV traffic using Scawby as a short cut.

Straw Scawby brook.

War Memorial to be completed. The village green has been ear marked for it’s installation.

12. QUESTIONS AND ANSWERS.

No matters raised.
The meeting closed at 7.15pm



